
 

2020 Salzedo Street, Suite 102 . Coral Gables, Florida 33134  . 305.905.5302 
 

 
June 25, 2025 

 
 
VIA E-MAIL TRANSMISSION 
 
Jennifer Garcia, AICP, CNU-A 
City of Coral Gables 
Planning & Zoning Director 
Development Services 
427 Biltmore Way, Coral Gables, FL 33134  
 

Re: Letter of Intent for the Request to Modify Resolution No. 2022-284 Site Plan 
Approval 

 
Dear Ms. Garcia:  
 

This firm represents 4225 Ponce Venture, LLC (the “Developer”) and this letter serves as 
the Developer’s request for a modification to its site plan approval for the property located at 4225 
Ponce de Leon Boulevard (the “Property”).   

 
Resolution No. 2022-284 approved a mixed-use site plan on the Property, with various 

conditions.  One of those conditions was the submitting plans for and completing “the 
undergrounding of all utilities along all public rights of way surrounding and adjacent” to the 
Property. While the FPL lines adjacent to the Property have been removed at the Developer’s 
expense, other utility lines remain.  The Developer has endeavored to work with the remaining 
utility companies to underground the remaining lines, but the nature of the site has caused such 
undergrounding to become exponentially more expensive than originally anticipated.  The attached 
history of the project demonstrates the cost of relocating each existing utility.   

 
Furthermore, the utility lines in question are behind the proposed development, in an alley 

adjacent to an industrial neighborhood in the City of Miami.  The exorbitant cost to improve this 
location will not appropriately benefit the City of Coral Gables, or its residents. 

 
In lieu of completing the undergrounding of low voltage lines in an industrial area, the 

Developer proposes to pay the City of Coral Gables a one-time fee of $50,000.00 for the 
beautification of the area surrounding the Property.  The City may use these funds however it sees 
fit to accomplish its goals and objectives.  

 
It is for these reasons that the Developer requests a modification to the conditions of its 

site plan.  Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 
        
   
         Joe Jimenez 
         JMZ Group 




















































































